
MULTNOMAH COUNTY OREGON 
DETENTION REFORM INITIATIVE 

 

Juvenile Justice Council (JJC) 
May 17, 2010 (Monday) 
12:00 pm – 1:30 pm 

  Juvenile Justice Complex - large conference room 
1401 NE 68th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97213 
 

MEETING MINUTES   
           Council Members: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

AGENDA TOPIC / 

PRESENTER 
NOTES CONTACT INFORMATION 

Community Detention / 
Electronic Monitoring 

Update Report 
 

 

 
Steve Walker 

JSD Detention Intake & 
Community Detention 

Supervisor 
 

 
Materials were attached 

to email announcement 

Steve shared past data on youth served in his program and mentioned that the number of 
staff have been reduced since VOA ran the program - from 7 staff down to 4 currently.  He 

noted that they will be sure to have a staff person attend prelims and also provide in-home 
orientation and sign up which helps to strengthen the relationship with youth and families.   

 

They primarily serve high-risk pre and post adjudicated youth and normally have 
approximately 35 youth in the program.  Dave Riley and Ivan Cortez shared their 

experiences working with families and youth in their homes with the council.  Steve noted 
they do accept OYA referrals and will work with police when needed. 

 
The definition of "positive closure" means that a youth met their court obligations as well as 

the CD/EM program requirements.  For youth who are unsuccessful - they are sent back to 

court and are very rarely detained.  
 

There was a proposal to expand this unit but it was not selected this time around with the 
budget - will be resubmitting it again for consideration.   

 

 
 

 

 If you have questions or need more 
information, contact: 

 
Steve Walker 

JSD Detention Intake & Community 

Detention Supervisor  
Juvenile Service Division 

1401 NE 68th Street 
Portland, OR 97213 

(503) 988-6028 
steve.k.walker@co.multnomah.or.us 

http://www.co.multnomah.or.us/dcj/jcj.shtm 

 
 

 

Craig Bachman Judy Griswold Linda Hughes Julie McFarlane Carla Piluso Ed Hamann Heather Updike 

Steve Walker Joanne Fuller Rick Jensen Keith Meisenheimer Merri Wyatt Diane Stuart Nan Waller 

Tom Cleary Carolyn Graf Dave Knofler Thach Nguyen Charlene Rhyne Susan Svetkey Thuy Vanderlinde 

Keith Bickford  Rob Halverson David Koch Louise Palmer Tom Ryan Scott Taylor Carol Wessinger 

Tina Edge Debbie Hansen Paula Kurshner Donna Henderson  Hillary Demary Katherine Tennyson Sara Westbrook 

William H. Feyerherm Carol Herzog Michael Loy Christine Pedersen Brett Smith Rod Underhill  

 



AGENDA TOPIC / 

PRESENTER 
NOTES CONTACT INFORMATION 

 
LPSCC Safety Priority 

Brief Report Format 
 
David Koch, JSD Juvenile 

Service Assistant Director 

 

 
Materials were attached 

to email announcement 
 

David reviewed the report with the council and requested feedback about the proposal to 
separate adult and juvenile data and add dependency, petitions filed, # of DA petitions 

filed, etc.  David asked for suggestions on what folks thought a "juvenile-focused" brief  
would look like.  Some suggestions were: 

 

•••• Possibly mirror the report to the adult side version 
•••• Look at cross-over youth as well as BM-11 youth 

•••• Include school discipline and sex offenses 
 

If the report becomes too large or cumbersome, it was suggested to use the data for 

council review and reference. 
 

If you have questions or need more 
information, contact: 

 
 David Koch 

Assistant Director 

Juvenile Service Division 
1401 NE 68th Street 

Portland, OR 97213 
(503) 988-4171 

david.m.koch@co.multnomah.or.us 
http://www.co.multnomah.or.us/dcj/jcj.shtm 

 

 

Open Discussion 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Debbie Hansen from Oregon Youth Authority (OYA) stated the legislature has recently 

ratified the interstate compact and there will be future trainings provided before December 
2010.  These 1 hour trainings are being coordinated through Mark Fry, JSD Placement 

Coordinator possibly in December and may be combined with other counties.  These 
changes will be seen in increased sanctions and fines for not following the procedures and 

practices.  
 

The council expressed concern regarding level of offense, and issues regarding sex 

offenders. Currently, the Juvenile interstate compact is designed similarly to the adult side.  
Debbie invited everyone to visit the website for more information at juvenilecompact.org 

 
Dave shared the Save the Date flyer for the upcoming Oregon Juvenile Department 

Director's Association (OJDDA) conference taking place September 26th thru 28th at the 

Resort at the Mountain in Welches, Oregon.  
 

Dave invited folks to the START graduation ceremony taking place Wednesday evening, May 
19th from 6pm - 8pm.  Please contact Vickie Parker for more information and to RSVP for 

the event - she can be reached at vickie.l.parker@co.multnomah.or.us or call her at 
503.988.5567  

 

If you have general questions about this  

council contact: 

 
Debbie Hansen 

Director 
Oregon Youth Authority (OYA) 

Juvenile Service Division 
1401 NE 68th Street 

Portland, OR 97213 

(503) 988- 
debbie.hansen@oya.state.or.us 

http://www.oya.shtm 
 

David Koch 
Assistant Director 

Juvenile Service Division 

1401 NE 68th Street 
Portland, OR 97213 

(503) 988-4171 
david.m.koch@co.multnomah.or.us 

http://www.co.multnomah.or.us/dcj/jcj.shtm 

 

 
 
Facilitator: David Koch   Recorder: Tina Edge 

 

 
 

 

Next meeting … 
June 21, 2010  (Monday) 

12:00noon - 1:30pm 
Juvenile Justice Complex - Large conference room 

1401 NE 68th Avenue   Portland, OR 97213 


